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Franklin Township, Adams County 

 

Board of Supervisors Workshop Meeting 

 

November 21, 2024 

 

SUPERVISORS PRESENT:   Supervisor Crushong and Supervisor Santay.  Supervisor Williams was 

absent.     

 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Gil Picarelli, KPI Technologies and Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer 

 

The workshop, held at the Franklin Township Municipal Building, was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 

Vice-Chairman Williams.  

 

Gettysburg Hunting Club – Permanent Resident Request 

 

Gil Picarelli, KPI Technologies addressed the Board letting them know that the Township has had a 

request to add another address as a permanent residence at the Gettysburg Hunting Club.  Gil informed 

the Board and showed them a copy of a letter that was drafted in 2008 concerning this matter.  He also 

suggested that the Township not approve any additional permanent residencies at the Club.  The Board of 

Supervisors would like Solicitor Yannetti to send a letter to the President of the Hunting Club along with 

a copy of the letter from 2008 stating that the Township will not approve any further permanent residents 

at this location.  Gil Picarelli, KPI Technologies will send a copy of the letter to the Township office and 

Susan is to forward this to Solicitor Yannetti. 

 

Open Lumber Bids 

 

Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer gave the bids for the lumber to the Board of Supervisors.  There were 

two (2) Bids as follows: 

 

Matthew Williams Construction  $351.00 

Darrin Flake    $601.01 

 

MOTION by Supervisor Santay, seconded by Supervisor Crushong to accept the bid of Darrin 

Flake in the amount of $601.01.  Motion carried, 2-0.  Supervisor Williams was absent.   

 

Advertise 2018 Kenworth on Municibid 

 

Susan Plank, Secretary/Treasurer informed the Board that she was comfortable selling the 2018 Kenworth 

and buying a new truck.  She informed the Board that Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster had talk to the salesman 

at M&K Truck Centers and he is not sure if the truck will be available right away or he may have to 

order.  He is to know more by Tuesday, November 26, 2024.  The Board decided to table this 

conversation until they know more about when delivery will actually take place. 

 

Guest 

 

Resident Dale Graves asked if the Burn Ban was still in affect and the Board responded by 

saying “yes”.  Supervisor Crushong informed everyone that the Burn Ban is in place everywhere 

and it hasn’t been lifted. 
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Supervisor Crushong would like for Curt MacBeth, Roadmaster to look at the 4” pipe that they 

put in on Hilltown Road where the Old Hooper farm was and where there is damage to the side 

of the road.   

 

Supervisor Santay asked how the Planning Commission was coming along with the Zoning 

Ordinance updates.  Supervisor Crushong commented that it was going well and that Mr. Rob 

Thaeler from County Planning was participating in the conversation and giving his input to help 

with clarifying some of the items.   

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

 
        

Chairman ______________________________ 

 

 

Vice-Chairman__________________________ 

 

 

Supervisor_______________________________    


